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 Thursday 19th March 2020
Dear Parents,

As I am sure you are aware the government has instructed that from Friday evening (20th March), until further notice, schools will be closed to all pupils except those children of key workers and vulnerable children. We are waiting for a list of these “key workers” but in order to prepare for this closedown I would like to advise you of the following:
A pack of work has been prepared for each child which they have been given before going home today. In addition, each day, the school website will be updated to provide more work for each class from Reception to 6. This can be found at www.stwilfs.com – School Life – Class School Work. All the children have also been shown in school how to access this information so they know what to do. Resource packs including an exercise book, pencil, rubber and sharpener have also been provided to allow the children to complete this daily work. Children are welcome to look at and attempt work from other classes. Could all children please bring in their completed work when school reopens.
One of our strengths is the overwhelmingly positive relationships we have with our families and during the closure a staff member will call each family at least once a week to keep in touch and offer any support or advice where necessary. Unfortunately, recently, a very small number of parents/carers have been particularly rude and disrespectful to our staff. Please note I will take all steps necessary to protect the Catholic caring nature of our school.
It is a very uncertain and worrying time for everyone and I ask that you keep the sick and vulnerable in your prayers. Keep an eye out for the elderly and lonely and be kind and offer help where you can.
I will keep you up to date with any further developments as soon as I receive them from the Government and local authority.
Yours sincerely

Ray Moloney
DIOCESE OF SALFORD

Parish of St Augustine of Canterbury


_1307440441.doc
    Care, Learn, Respect


[image: image1.png]






